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Wenhaston Commons Group 
We are meeting at St Peter’s Churchyard at 10 am on Tuesday 11th 
July to rake cut hay to encourage new growth of wild flowers next 
year. 
Equipment provided, please bring own refreshments.           K.Archibald 

 
Wenhaston Swift group 

A reminder about the Swift Pint Walk. Meet at 6pm, Village hall 
carpark, Saturday 8th July. Finish Star Inn from 8pm onwards. 
                                                                                                         K. Archibald 

Wenhaston Walks 
Our first walk in July, on Tuesday 4th, will leave Wenhaston Village Hall 
at 10am. The second walk in Walberswick will start at 10am on 
Tuesday 18th, leaving from the main car park just past The Bell pub. 
Lunch arrangements at The Bell will be notified shortly. If you wish to 
have your name added to the walkers’ circulation list, please email 
ipbigwood@btinternet.com                  Heather Phillips (01502 478545) 
 

Wenhaston Wilder Garden Trail 

For Sunday 4th June, the 
Wilder Wenhaston 
Garden and Pond 
subgroup, that is Tony 
G, Sue G, Judy M, Ann F, 
Jill D & Mike G, planned 
everything possible to 
make the Wilder 
Garden Trail enjoyable, 
informative, safe and 
fun for those taking 
part; an opportunity for 
seeing and exchanging ideas about improving our gardens for wildlife. 

mailto:ipbigwood@btinternet.com
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 The only thing left to chance was the weather! Thankfully, it was as 
beautiful a June day as we could possibly have asked for. A rough tally 
showed between 50 and 80 visitors per garden, an amazing response 
especially given other garden events in the near area that weekend. 
Delicious home-baked goods and refreshments were offered at either 
end of the village and were enjoyed by hungry and thirsty garden 
‘Trailers’. 
The gardens chosen for the trail were selected based on responses 
given to, and interest shown in, the Wilder Garden Survey, completed 
by 95-households earlier this year. We wanted to be able to showcase 
a variety of approaches and ideas of ways to ‘Garden for Wildlife’. In 
those chosen part, or most, of the garden is maintained to benefit 
wildlife in its many forms: insects, birds, and mammals, by providing 
good food and water sources as well as nesting or breeding 
environments. Questions asked on the day, and feedback since, 
suggests this strategy was effective. 
So much work goes into planning an event like this that it is very 
rewarding when it goes as well as this did. We are truly thankful for all 
who joined in the trail from near and far (I understand our furthest 
visitors travelled from Felixstowe!). Thanks to those who contributed 
baked goods, to Becky Canham- talented designer of the map and 
poster artwork- and, not least, the nine ‘wilder’ gardens/ers who 
kindly opened them to be visited. Most of us were able to enjoy a 
preview Trail on Friday and loved what we saw, coming away with new 
ideas to try out at home. We hope you did too. 
Look out for us on a stall at the Village Show on July 16th where we will 
have a display about, and photos of, the day, such as the front garden 
mini meadow, with mown paths, as below. There will also be 
information about other exciting projects that Wilder Wenhaston have 
underway. You are most welcome to take part in any you are 
interested in- email wilderwenhaston@gmail.com for more 
information.  
Judy Miller (on behalf of the Wilder Wenhaston Wilder Garden and 
Ponds subgroup.) 

mailto:wilderwenhaston@gmail.com
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ARTISTREE 

9
th

 & 10 th September 2023 

Thorington, Suffolk 

Thorington Church is a historic hidden gem snuggled in the heart of the 
Suffolk countryside. Recently put on the map by the outdoor theatre 
just up the road, Thorington is a scattering of farms with a Suffolk 
Wildlife Trust conservation area and the Church. 
Thorington PCC are organising Artistree on the 9th and 10th of 
September 2023, an exhibition of two and three dimensional artwork 
inspired in some way by trees and all things to do with trees – birds, 
habitats, patterns etc. in order to raise money for the church. 
Sculptural work is to be displayed against, amongst, on or from a 
hidden circle of trees and two dimensional work will be in the barn at 
Laundry Farm.  
We have this glorious field of trees, adequate parking for visitors, and 
lots of delicious refreshment on offer, and on your way you may like to 
visit the church in its beautiful surroundings. We have held very 
successful art exhibitions in the past, but this slightly different idea 
offers more variety.  We have attracted lots of artists to support the 
venture as well as some craft stalls selling appropriately themed wares. 
We have a great many enthusiastic art loving friends and supporters of 
Thorington Church and hope to make this event a great success.  
If you would like to help in any way or would like to know more about 
this event please contact one of us. 
 Vivienne Burns   07920 339906     info@cowshedholidays.co.uk 
Trish Gower   07776 077860       trish@coastal1.plus.com 

mailto:info@cowshedholidays.co.uk
mailto:trish@coastal1.plus.com
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Wenhaston Bowls Club Pays Tribute To Much Loved 

Member 

On Sunday 14th May 
we had our 2nd 
Annual club 
Australian Pairs, in 
memory of Dick 
Clarke, who sadly 
passed away 
in 2021.  
Some excellent 
games and an 
excellent final, which 

ended up being won on the last end. The winners were David 
Hambling and Jen Daly and the runners up were Ian ‘Ginge’ Rogers and 
Tom Keen, and the winning score was 11-10. Our thanks to Tom Keen 
who stepped in as a substitute for Ted Cockaday when he suffered a 
knee problem at the end of Round 1. 
I would like to thank Tom Daly for 
organising the event, Jill Clarke for 
attending and presenting the prizes, 
President Eve Peck, Vi Heater and Sue 
Long for showing their support, John 
Stevens for his support and cooking 
the BBQ/making teas and of course 
David Hambling and John Robinson 
for the amazing green.  
                   
                  The Winners with Jill Clarke  
 
Visit www.wenhastonbowlsclub.com for more information or contact 
the club secretary via email at jake.moyes9@gmail.com, if you would 
like to have a go at bowls. 

http://www.wenhastonbowlsclub.com/
mailto:jake.moyes9@gmail.com
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Stone Cottage 
 

I need some help from ‘village 
locals’ to find out about my little 
house in The Street.  These 
photos have been collected from 
various sources, including the 
wonderful Wenhaston archive 

and I have many more. I’ve 
consulted all the usual archives at 
Ipswich and various online sites and 
managed to trace it back to at least 
1850. Unfortunately, the deeds 
have disappeared, the ones held by 
the Land Registry are minimal. It’s 

probably much older and I’m not 
expecting anyone to remember that 
far back! I’ve also heard tales of a 
lady who lived here with many cats. 
There was another building attached 
to it, made from wood, but I think it 
went mid 20th century. 
I know how it was converted etc, but I’m interested to find out if 

anyone can remember back to 
the fifties or before. 
I would be so grateful for any 
information.  
You can contact me on 
07577431350 or 
Potter375@hotmail.com. 
                                                                                                 
Elaine Potter 

mailto:Potter375@hotmail.com
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Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club - Winners for June 2023 

 
The Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club June draw was made and we 

are delighted to announce the winners: 
• 1st prize    Charlotte Gower         (number 43)          

£37.50 
• 2nd prize   Helen Siddle        (number  122)       

£22.50 
• 3rd prize    Tina Packer                    (number 19)          

£15.00 
Congratulations to all!  It's never too late to sign up! A chance to win 
a prize costs just £1 a month - our accounting year starts in 
September so anyone wishing to join now, the fee is £1 for the 
period to end August 2023.  Please pay by cash or cheque, made 
payable to Wenhaston Village Hall 100 Club, and hand in, clearly 
marked with your name, in an envelope to Jane at the Post Office 
(thank you Jane for being our collecting person!)  
 

IMPORTANT NOTICE - Kirsten and I have decided to step 
down after 6 years running this club, can you help?  

 
It is not too onerous, just organising the draw once a month and 
letting the Warbler know and writing cheques to the winners. 
A simple spreadsheet is currently held by us for accounts and we 
are happy to do a 'good'  handover in August ready for the new 
accounting year.. starts September! If you are interested and want 
to get more involved in village life and activities, this could be for 
you, ideal for one or two friends for a 'job share'.. we have really 
enjoyed our time!  All enquiries please phone Trish on 01502  
478078. 
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Old Bricks Wanted 
If anyone has any unwanted old bricks in their garden I would be 
willing to collect. These would be for our own use as I have a garden 
path project on the go.Please phone 07789965301 and leave a 
message or email milhamchris@gmail.com 
                                                                             Chris (Wenhaston resident). 
 

The Annual Meeting of the Blyth Woods Group 

On 25th May in the Village Hall, an audience gathered expectantly to 
hear news of our work over the past year from our Chair, Alan Miller. 
Alan began by thanking all the trustees, particularly Sally Amery in her 
first year as treasurer, for successfully transfering our accounts to Nat 
West -  hopefully, easier to deal with than Lloyds Bank!   
He went on to cover our main activities and achievements, starting 
with the breeding birds survey, now carried out and the nest boxes 
monitored. Twenty-nine boxes had produced one hundred and eighty-
five blue tits and twenty-one great 
tits. Barn owls bred in the boxes for 
the first time, fledging three young.  
Our summer work parties involved 
weeding round the base of the trees 
and cutting the meadow area in 
Malsters Little Field. Once we had 
raked the site, we spread a trailer-
load of green hay from one of the 
Illketshall commons, which should 
help add new species of wild 
flowers. 
Dorothy Casey, former Conservation Manager at SWT, carried out a 
plant survey on Malsters, which included the restored pond. She found 
a rare stonewort, Fragile Stonewort, only found on five other sites in 
Suffolk. 
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We took part in the various events in the village hall: the Village Show, 
Bazaar and Community Day, as well as holding our annual Friends' 
summer Picnic and Bioblitz, recording everything we could find in a 
couple of hours. We purchased a battery polesaw between us and the 
Commons Group, to help manage overhanging branches and any other 
obstructions over and around footpaths. 
Last winter, we removed the invasive holly in Vicarage Grove and were 
helped by the AONB volunteer team, who used the cut remains to 
build a 'dead hedge' around our experimental coppice area. This 
should stop deer browsing the cut stools as they regrow.  
One major job was restoring the pond in the copse in Grove Piece. The 
silt in the bottom was a metre and a half deep. It will be interesting to 
observe how it recovers, and it may even reveal another rare 
stonewort once the vegetation starts regrowing. Some dead ash 
adjacent to the footpath in Vicarage Grove was felled at the same 
time.  
Heather Phillips kindly gave us some snowdrops and they have been 
planted in the copse.  
 Marie Rolfe reported on Wenhaston Primary School's visits to Grove 
Woods for various activities over the year, which she has been 
instrumental in initiating, with enthusiastic support from the head, 
Chris Stone. She ended by mentioning that on Friday 9th June there 
would be Teddy Bears' Picnic for the Reception class and years 5 and 6 
(Oaks class) would visit for a creative writing session on 12th.   
After a break with wine available and delicious free home-made 
refreshments, Alan Miller went on to talk about Wilder Wenhaston, 
first mooted in last year's Annual Meeting, and all it has achieved in its 
first year. 
Visit Us at the Village Show! 
On 16th July we shall be in the village hall, with displays and items for 
sale, including our beautiful new notelet cards. Come and learn more 
about us, what we do and how to join our work parties, if you are 
interested.www.blythwoods.org       blythwoods1@gmail.com                                                                                         
                                                                                                     Patricia Elliott 

http://www.blythwoods.org/
mailto:blythwoods1@gmail.com
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Spring into summer on the marshes 

Along the river the new green 
growth of reeds has reached 
well over half way up the old 
dry straws of last years growth, 
which will soon fall down into 
the water to be taken away 
downriver. 
 

 
In late April the reed beds were 
filled with a cacophony of 
warbler song. The migratory 
reed warblers and sedge 
warblers were back in large 
numbers and setting up home. 
Their fellow resident warblers 
who have stayed all winter 
were also heard and seen: one 
easier to spot than the others, 
a male reed bunting with his 
distinctive black and white 
head markings, which darted 
across the path, perched on a 
long reed swaying in the wind 
and disappeared off across the 

ditch. The Cetti’s warbler still 
calls out regularly from the 
vegetation along the ditch near 
the end of our garden. 
 
On the fields near the river and 
next to ditches, there have 
been numerous pairs of 
shelduck, either flying around 
in pursuit of each other or 
settling in pairs on the ground. 
For a while there was a pair 
settled near to a family of hares 
with two young leverets, who 
at one point stood up on hind 
legs to play boxing. The birds 
and these mammals, both 
ground breeding species, 
seemed unperturbed by each 
other’s families and thankfully 
seemed safe in their well 
chosen spot on the edge of the 
reeds.  
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The fields either side of the 
river have been flooded at 
times over the winter and 
spring, providing valuable 
inland water areas for all sorts 
of birds. The pool on this side is 
now completely dried up, but 
the wetness persists on the 
other side, in the field towards 
Blyford bridge.  
 
On several occasions I have 
been able to watch large 
numbers of swallows and 
swifts, also house martins and 
sand martins, flying and 
swooping over the pools 
feeding on insects. All these 
migratory birds seem now to be 
settling back in the village, 
despite the cold north easterly 
winds.  
 
Numbers seem lower than 
usual, but when the wind drops 
and the sun shines, you can see 
them again either over the 
fields or over the water. 
The cuckoos have been heard 
regularly from mid May, now 
less often as they succeed in 
attracting a female, who will 
have gone on to lay an egg in 

one of the warblers’ tiny nests, 
before returning to Africa.  
Turtle doves are rarely seen 
here, but I was lucky enough to 
see a beautiful specimen up 
close, sitting on the bare 
branch of a small dead tree 
next to the path on the other 
side of the river. As I passed by 
it took off and flew over to the 
Wenhaston side of the water. 
 
The marshes are quieter now as 
the warblers and skylarks get 
busy rearing their young. Let’s 
hope for peaceful warmer days 
now that June is here, with sun, 
less wind, and some rain for all 
of us and the wildlife. 
 

 
 
                      Kate Archibald 
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Using Wenhaston Cemetery With Respect 

I recently received a distressed phone-call from a lady who was visiting 
the cemetery at the bottom of Narrow Way, to pay her respects and 
lay flowers on a relative’s grave. She and her companion then walked 
round the graveyard, but when they returned to their family member’s 
grave, they discovered that half the flowers they had placed there had 
been taken and put on a different grave.  
Let’s hope this was an isolated incident and that we can all show 
respect for the graves of loved ones buried in the village cemetery. 
                                            Revd. Alison Alder Blyth Valley Team Ministry 
 

Wenhaston M U 

“Is the Mother’s Union relevant in today’s society”  -  One of the 
questions which we discussed during our discussion meeting in June. 
Although numbers of members were small we had an enjoyable 
afternoon with a variety of questions, some serious and others very 
light hearted but it is always a popular Meeting. 
In July we shall be gathering at Spindleberry on what we hope will be a 
hot Summer Day for our Garden Party. This will be at 3 o’clock not 
2.30pm. as is usual. We will have the Wave of Prayer Service in which 
everyone can join in and this will be followed by a Cream Tea which I 
am sure will be delicious! 
We are still undecided as to whether we shall go on a Summer outing 
with tea at one of the many popular cafes in the area. This does not 
seem to be such a popular idea as in the past. 
We continue to remember Daphne Francis in our prayers at our 
Meetings and we are grateful for her continued interest in our Branch, 
she is such an amazing Lady. 
                                                  Margaret G.Branch Leader(01502 478378) 
 

Editors’ Note: All contributions for August to be with us by 
the 15th July. Email to wenhastonwarbler@gmail.com 
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Wenhaston  Blyth  Spirits 

For our May Meeting we had an excellent speaker and an extremely 
interesting Subject. Marie Young spoke to us about her work with the 
British Divers Marine Life rescue, particularly with the Seals along the 
North Norfolk Coast and on into Lincolnshire. She had some beautiful 
pictures and also some very distressing ones. It was particularly sad to 
see and hear about how these beautiful animals become entangled 
with all of the plastic, rubbish etc. which finds its way into our seas. 
Marie is obviously a Lady of many talents and we all certainly enjoyed 
the time which she spent with us. 
In June we shall look forward to welcoming Melita Rouse Clarke, 
whose talk is called “Is there any Hope” I am sure that this title will 
hold us all in anticipation! Anybody, (ladies and gentlemen), are very 
welcome to join us to meet Melita – Wednesday 21st. June, in the 
Village Hall at 2.30pm. You will receive a warm welcome. 
July will be our Garden Meeting at Jane Gamble’s House in Back Road 

at 3pm.                         Any queries, please do phone Margaret G 01502 
 

Wenhaston School Update 2023 

On behalf of all at Wenhaston Primary, I extend my best wishes to all 
readers. We hope this message finds you in good health and high 
spirits. 
Congratulations to the Pepyn and Lessey Trust 
I’d like to begin by taking this opportunity to congratulate the Pepyn 
and Lessey Trust, a remarkable charity that has been instrumental in 
supporting the children of our village. Their dedication and unwavering 
commitment to our community have earned them a well-deserved 
nomination for an ASSET (the academy trust we belong to) award. We 
are grateful for their contributions and express our heartfelt 
appreciation for their exceptional work. There will be a presentation at 
an awards ceremony to members of Pepyn and Lessey at Otley College 
in late June.  
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Nature Artwork and Outdoor Enjoyment  
Our students have been 
exploring their artistic talents 
and connecting with nature 
through various projects. We 
are thrilled to share some 
beautiful photographs 
showcasing their remarkable 
nature artwork. These images 
serve as a testament to the 
importance of fostering a love 
for nature and artistic 
expression in our young 
learners. 
 

 

 

Performing Arts Show 
We invite all residents to attend our upcoming performing arts show, 
which will be held at 
the Village Hall. The 
event promises to be 
an evening of 
entertainment and 
showcases the talents 
of our performing arts 
club.  
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Year 5 Explores Wenhaston's History at Lowestoft Archives 
On Monday, our Year 5 
students had the wonderful 
opportunity to visit the 
Lowestoft Archives and learn 
more about the fascinating 
history of Wenhaston. It was 
confirmed that our school 
may be the oldest non-fee 
paying school in Suffolk, 
making us a part of a rich 
heritage. The children were 
thrilled to explore and are looking forward to collaborating with a 
professional to create a song about an unsung hero from the area. 
Library update  
We are delighted to report that the construction of our new library is 
nearing completion. The new space promises to be a hub of knowledge 
and imagination for our students. However, we still need to raise funds 
to furnish the library. I have written to numerous organisations in the 
hope of raising funds. If you know of anyone who may be interested in 
supporting this, do please contact me.  
Volunteer Gardeners? If interested, please contact the school.  

                                                                                Mr Stone - Headteacher  

Methodist Services for July 
 

2nd.     Thelma Waller 
9th.    Joint service at St. Peter’s parish church at their time  of 10 a.m. 

16th.      Rev, Iain McKillop 
23rd.  Rev. Pam Bayliss with Holy Communion 

30th.    A special service being led by a member of The Gideons 
                                                                                        Diana Furnness 
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Making a difference 

We need some help and we can also help you. 

 

Are you at school and looking for something to do in the school 
holidays? 
Are you looking to apply to college, university or for work and need 
some experience for your application forms? 
Do you have some time on your hands and would like to help others? 
St Peter’s Church in Wenhaston, along with other churches in the area, 
is committed to tackling the damaging effects of climate change and to 
protect our local environment. As part of this, we would like to achieve 
an Eco-Award for our village church, which will help us record what we 
are already doing and plan future initiatives.  
The Eco Church awards cover what we are doing in five areas: 

• Worship and teaching 
• Management of church buildings 
• Management of church land 
• Community and global engagement 
• Lifestyle 

To find out more about A Rocha and the Eco-church movement, go to 
How Eco Church Works - Eco Church (arocha.org.uk). 
If you would like to find out more about how you can help, please 
contact me on alisonalder@hotmail.co.uk or phone 01502 478855. 

https://ecochurch.arocha.org.uk/how-eco-church-works/
mailto:alisonalder@hotmail.co.uk
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SAVE THE DATE: “CLIMATE ACTION CONFERENCE 29TH SEPTEMBER- 1ST 
OCTOBER 2023 

ST MARY’S CHURCH, HALESWORTH 
 

- EXPERT PANEL DISCUSSION 
- WORKSHOPS & DISPLAYS 

- CELEBRATION OF CREATION & WILD PICNICS 
 

Wenhaston Church 

As I write, we are being treated to a heat wave.  It is lovely to feel the 
sun after so much cloud and cold wind.  The roses are in full bloom and 
my wildflower garden is ablaze with poppies. A sight for sore eyes! 
However, we are never satisfied and now our gardens need a rain! 
June has been a quiet month here in Wenhaston Church.  You may 
receive your BVT in time to read about our Church & Community Day 
on June 25th.  It is the Sunday nearest to Petertide, our Patronal 
Festival, and there will be lots going on in church and in the churchyard 
so do come and join us.  There will be some interesting archive 
material all about Wenhaston in the past. 
The church ladies are serving the refreshments at the Village Show and 
if anyone would like to donate a cake or savouries, we should be most 
grateful. Looking forward to seeing all the interesting entries in the 
show. 
July Services as per poster 
                                                                                                     Margaret Bloomfield 
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TO ADVERTISE IN THE WENHASTON WARBLER 

PLEASE EMAIL US AT  

 
warbler.ads@gmail.com 

 
 
 

 

 

 
 

 

Karl Andrews 

Painter & 

Decorator 

Qualified City & 

Guilds 

30 Years’ Experience 

01986 874926 

07825622477 
karlandrews603@gmail.com 

 

 

 

 

building and carpentry 

 conservatories 

 renovations 

 alterations 

Tel 01502 724293 
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GARDEN / YARD SALE 
 

Saturday 22nd July 
10am to 4pm 

‘Shiralee’ on Blackheath 
 

Household items, tools, 
gardening equipment and lots 

more 

 

Storm Furniture 
(Bramfield) 

 

Handmade furniture & cabinetry, 
freestanding & fitted. Traditional 

bespoke joinery in hard & soft 
timbers. 

Call Terry 07969240523 
 

Email: terry@storm-furniture.co.uk 

 

Wenhaston Tiling 
 

All floor and wall tiling 
undertaken. 

Call Robert on 
01502 478740  

or 07544 396310  

 

EcoChimneySweep 
NACS registered & fully insured 

 

All types of chimneys/flues 

swept 

Stove servicing  

Birdguards / spikes fitted 
 

Tel 01502 566278 

Mob 07534971654 
leighturrell@hotmail.co.uk 

 

 

 

 

mailto:leighturrell@hotmail.co.uk


21 
 

 

 

 
 Advertising 

Small ads £5 per month 
Quarter page £15 per month 

 
Please email all enquiries abouts 
ads to warbler.ads@gmail.com 

 
 

Deadline for August issue 
 

14 July 2023 

 

 
 

Offering complete property 

renovations, including: 
 

• Kitchens (Fitting, Spraying & 

Refurbishment) 

• Bathrooms 

• Floor & Wall Tiling 

• Carpentry 
 

07748 479678 
 

propertydevelopment@s-aldridge.com 

 
 

 

Your Local Property Experts for 
Architecture, Design & Planning 
Advice 
 

FREE INITIAL CONSULTATION 
 

Tel: 01502 578421 

  
southwoldbuildinganddesign@gmail.com 
 

www.southwoldbuildinganddesign.co.uk 

Find us on Facebook   
 

mailto:warbler.ads@gmail.com
mailto:southwoldbuildinganddesign@gmail.com
http://southwoldbuildinganddesign.co.uk/
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MRWCF 
Electrical 

 

Domestic and Commercial 
Rewiring, extra sockets, 
inspection and testing. 

24 hour call out. Free estimates 
City & Guilds qualified 

 

Tel. 01502 478473 
Matthew 07884 477110 
William 07717 176655  

 

 

 
All appliances catered for including 

wood burners & Agas 

Now based in Wenhaston 

Professional service at great rates. 

Fully insured.  
  

Andrew & Steve 

07919 258206    

01502 478040 (answerphone only) 

srosbrook1@yahoo.co.uk 

 
Suffolk & Norfolk Firewood 

Locally sourced 
Quality hardwood & kindling 

£240 for 2m3  available in 9” or 12”  

£5 per bag of kindling. 

Stacking available 

07767699622 
sandnfirewood@gmail.com 

 

Specialist legal advice  

in Southwold 
 

Residential Property 

Commercial Property 

Wills & Powers of Attorney 

Probate 

Notarial Services 
 

Tel 01502 724750 

MANTINS.CO.UK 
 

 

 

Allen’s 

Clean 

Sweep 
Established 43 years 
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Extensions 

Timber Frame Structures 

Ground Works 
Patios, Block Paving 

Decking, Fencing 
Alterations 

Maintenance 
Mobile: 07957 459 785 

Tel: 01502 580136 
Email: 

landscape2build.mb@gmail.com 

 

 
 

MOTOR ENGINEERING LTD 

Wash Lane, Back Rd, Wenhaston 

Tel 01502 478642 

Email: paul@pjn-motor.co.uk 

FOR ALL YOUR GENERAL 
VEHICLE REQUIREMENTS 

MOT for cars & bikes classes I, II and IV 
Car Servicing 

CAM Belt & Clutch Replacement 

www.pjn-motor.co.uk 
For a Personal, Friendly Service 

please contact Paul Nolloth 

 

 

 

 

 

Experienced (25 years) 
Insured (£5million) 

Qualified (NPTC, Tech Cert Arb) 
 

Tim 01986 873494 or 07540 450811 
Jack 07398 584 539 
Email: teepee1066@gmail.com 
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  Contemporary art 

Ruth McCabe studio gallery 
Coles Hill, Wenhaston. 

Book a visit: 07426 925065  
Ongoing retrospective sale. 

www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk 
 

THE STAR INN 
TUESDAY TO SATURDAY  

12pm-3pm & 6pm-9pm         

SUNDAY 12pm-4pm 
Stone baked pizza Fri & Sat 6pm-8pm 

 (eat in or takeaway)  

Please pre-order  01502 478240 
 
 

Accommodation Agency 
 

Local holiday cottages 
Weekly lets/short breaks 

contact Trish Gower 01502 478078 
www.suffolkcoastalcottages.co.uk 

 

 

 

Flute, clarinet, saxophone, piano 

tuition & much more 

Classical, jazz, folk etc 

Any age/ability, beginners to diploma 

Marie Young CTABRSM ATCL LTCL 

07917 484161 
 

 

WOOLNOUGH CONTRACTORS LTD 
 

COMPETITIVE PRICES on 
SAND, GRAVEL, AGGREGATES & PLANT 

HIRE 
Call 01502 478894 or 07702 139291 

Fast Friendly service 

Adam and Barbara Gill 
Your local carpet and  

upholstery cleaners  

Environmentally aware 

Tel. 01502 377427 

 

WILDLIFE PONDS 
Water garden services est.1985 

Ponds built from scratch, 

relined or repaired 

Ponds cleaned out, renovated 

and planted out 

Telephone 01502 478140 

 

Ian Poole Decorating 
Painting, Tiling & Wallpapering 

Hand-painted kitchens & furniture 
Reliable & Insured 

Tel: 01502 710257 / 07952022436 
decor@ipooledecorator.co.uk 

 

 
 

 

A PET’S BEST FRIEND 
Animal Sitting 

Occasional & casual dog walking 
SARAH GRIMWOOD 

9 Bigod Close, Halesworth 
Tel 01986 873 592 

Mob: 07895 025 174 
frary8sr@btinternet.com 

 

  

 The Old Forge Studio 
looking forward to welcoming you to an 

 

OPEN DAY 
Sunday 9 July 
11am to 4pm 

 

to pre-arrange your visit, please text Lin on  

07970 285566  
Back Road ◦ Wenhaston ◦ IP19 9DZ 

http://www.ruth-mccabe-artist.co.uk/
mailto:frary8sr@btinternet.com

